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period of service will take them to their planned retirement date, Assembly or Assembly 
Executive is asked to extend their term of service to that date without a formal review 
process. This resolution seeks to extend Philip’s service to his planned retirement date. 

The Revd Adrian Bulley has indicated he will retire in August 2024. One year before 
Philip will retire. 

It is now clear, following consultation through the Church Life Review and the decisions 
of the General Assembly in 2023 that we will continue with a three-department structure. 
The Mission Department serving the Mission Committee, the Resources Department 
serving the Resources Committee, and the Discipleship Department serving the 
Ministries, Education and Learning, Children’s and Youth Work and Safeguarding 
Committees.  

Given the financial situation we face with a considerable deficit budget, it is conceivable 
we may face the necessity for a reduction in levels of staffing within the Offices of the 
General Assembly. This may need to affect the General Secretariat as it will other areas 
of our activity. The Business Committee is not minded 2024 is the point to seek to 
reduce its size, given the intensity of Church Life Review activity. The process has 
begun to seek to appoint a new Deputy General Secretary for Discipleship on a similar 
basis as currently, with the considerable proviso in the Job Description that it is highly 
likely the role will evolve and take a different shape over time, as structures continue to 
evolve along with our staffing and ministry structures within Church House. This would 
lead the way open, if it becomes appropriate, to reconfigure the General Secretariat as 
Philip moves into retirement in 2025, giving appropriate time to consider this matter 
carefully.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


